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The Buc Bulletin is going 
green!  Look for all future 
editions on the Gulf High 
School website!  
 

Buc Bulletin   
            The Gulf High School Newsletter 
 

Inside: 
• eSembler 

Reminder! 
 See pg. 2 
 
• TESTING 

INFORMATION! 
   Pages 4-10 
 
  

 
Items of 
Interest: 
• Who do I 

contact? 
See pg. 3 
 

• Testing 
Dates to 
Remember! 
Beginning 
on  pg. 4 

 
• Teacher 

Certification 
Notifications 
See pg. 3 

 
 

 
 

5355 School Road 
New Port Richey, Florida 34652 

 
PHONE: 

(727) 774-3300 
 

FAX: 
727-774-3391 

 
We are on the web! 

 
See us at: 

 
http://ghs.pasco.k12.fl.us/ 

 

Testing Schedules! pgs. 4-10 
 

IT Academy Coming Soon! 
      Gulf High School is delighted to have a 

great new Gaming, Simulation, and 
Animation Academy starting up for the 
2014-2015 school year!   
     This is an exciting opportunity for you to 
get in on the chance to make an awesome 
career decision for your future!   
     To sign up for this academy you will 
need to fill out an application.  You can get 
an application in the CRC, or by going to 
the link on the school website. 
http://connect.pasco.k12.fl.us/adonlon/appl
ication/ 
 
We look forward to seeing you in class 
next year.  

2014 Graduation Schedule Released! 
Graduation for the Class of 2014 is on the horizon!  Below are all the times and dates 
that seniors and their parents need to save: 
 
CLASS OF 2014 GRADUATION 
Ceremony will be held on Friday, May 30th at 6 PM 
Calvary Chapel Epicenter, 6825 Trouble Creek Rd, New Port Richey, FL 34653 
GRADUATES NEED TO ARRIVE BY 5:00 PM 
 
GRADUATION PRACTICES: 
Tuesday, May 27, 2014 9:30 am – 11:30 am at Calvary Chapel 
Wednesday, May 28, 2014 9:30 am – 11:30 am at Calvary Chapel 
 
SENIOR CHECK-OUT 
Wednesday, May 21, 2014  

FREE TAX PREPARATION! 
The UNITED WAY is offering "free tax prep" for Pasco County 

residents.  Just dial 2-1-1 or make an appointment on-line at 
unitedwaypasco.org.  The deadline for this service is April 15, 2014. 

All tax returns are prepared by IRS-certified, highly-skilled 
volunteers.  Each year, the volunteers must pass the IRS exam to renew 
their certificates.  The United Way provides this service to help promote 
and increase the long-term financial stability of area residents.   

GHS Earns an A! 
 
     Parents, students, teachers 
and staff of Gulf High School 
earned an A grade for the 2012-
2013 school year! 
     We are all very proud of this 
accomplishment and would like 
to thank all stakeholders for 
making the grade! 
      If you would like to see our 
School Improvement Plan 
please visit:  
https://pascostar.pasco.k12.fl.us/Forms/SI
PTemplates/Gulf%20High%20School_2014
_33_022720141521_School_Improvement
_Plan.pdf 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
       
 
 

 
 
       
 
 
 
       
 
 
 
       

 

Don’t Forget to Sign up for eSembler . . . Again! 
 

1

eSembler is a great tool 
for parents and students 
to keep track of 
attendance, grades and 
assignments.  But in order 
for that tool to work 
properly, parents must 
create an account every 
year.   

There are so many 
students who graduate or 
move to other districts 
every June, that the 
school district does not 
automatically renew the 
eSembler accounts for 
each family. 

We recommend that you 

2

sign up as soon as possible 
so that you can track your 
student’s progress. 

Don’t forget to include your 
own contact information so 
that teachers can contact 
you with important dates 
and assignment reminders.   

In addition, make sure that 
you make note of teacher 
contact information so you 
can contact them with any 
questions you may have 
about grades, attendance 
and assignments. 

Information on eSembler is 
not limited to academic 
progress in individual 

3

classes.  It also documents 
FCAT scores, lunch balances, 
community service hours, and 
grade point averages. 

Also, coaches may submit 
names of athletes so that 
sports participation will also 
appear on the eSembler site.    

Every year these things are 
available to every parent and 
student.  But you must sign up 
… EVERY YEAR! 

 https://grades.pasco.k12.fl.us 
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New GHS Staff 
Kathleen Ives  Science 
Adrienne Webster Math 
Kelly Seltzer  English 
Greta Schrader  English 
Hakija Halilic           Business Ed. 
Jeff Kier  Media Asst. 
Sheila Halley  VE/ESE 
Michele Walicke Reading  
Jason Messamore SSAP 
Tim Stevens  PE 
Russ Schenk  SSAP 
Jennifer Wood  ICT 
Debbie Painter  Guidance 
JoAnn Reynolds  ESE Co-
Teach 
Rachael Rucklos Registrar 
Tiffany Burkette  IB Counselor 

New AP Class Offered! 
Gulf High School will offer a new Advanced 
Placement class beginning next year.  
 
AP Computer Science will cover computer 
basics, algorithms, Object-Oriented Design, 
and Object Oriented Programming (OOP) as 
opposed to top down design. Data structures, 
loops, conditional	
  statements, Booleans, and 
a plethora of programming theories will be 
covered as well.  Students will learn the Java 
programming language.  Prior programming 
knowledge is not a requirement, as we will be	
  
starting from the basics of computer science.  

Dress Code 
As part of our efforts to focus on 
learning, we enforce the District dress 
code.  Please ensure student attire 
meets the requirements.  For more 
details, please see the GHS website. 
http://ghs.pasco.k12.fl.us/ 
 

 
Practice your swing and support Gulf High School athletics while 

you play the links at the Fox Hollow Golf Club! 
 Your $85 registration fee includes green fees, cart, dinner after golf, 
prizes and fun.  All proceeds are to benefit the Gulf High School Athletic 
Department. 

Contact Paul Girardi at (727) 372-8111 or (727) 858-0688  
for more information! 

 

GHS Athletic Golf Scramble 
Sponsored by the Lucas Green and Magazine Law Group 

 



                                                                                                                              
 

 
 
                                                                                                                

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
                                                        

Important Contact Information 
Guidance Counselors  (Assigned by student grade levels): 
9th and 10th Mrs. Painter 
11th – Mrs. Jennings,  12th - Mrs. Cotney,  IB – Tiffany Burkette 
Guidance Secretary Marianne Romano   727-774-3330   mromano@pasco.k12.fl.us 
Parent Conferences Marianne Romano   727-774-3330   mromano@pasco.k12.fl.us 
Career Specialist Ann Donlon  727-774-3351  adonlon@pasco.k12.fl.us 
Attendance  Sharaya Janes  727-774-3309 sjanes@pasco.k12.fl.us 
Athletic Director  Shari McFarlane 727-774-3339 smcfarla@pasco.k12.fl.us 
Clinic   Cynthia Moran  727-774-3305 cmoran@pasco.k12.fl.us 
Social Worker  Susan Reed  727-774-3329 slreed@pasco.k12.fl.us 
Resource Officer   Cpl. Mills  727-774-3350 dmills@pasco.k12.fl.us 
Registrar  Rachael Rucklos 727-774-3307   rrucklos@pasco.k12.fl.us 
Principal’s Secretary Patricia Joens  727-774-3302 pjoens@pasco.k12.fl.us 
 
 

 Teachers Out of Field Notification 
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The Pasco County School District requires that we notify parents of any 
teachers on campus who are teaching a class for which they have not 
completed the certification.  All of these teachers are presently working 
toward that certification as a condition of their employment.  We are very 
confident in their abilities as classroom teachers and they are held to the 
same professional standards that the State of Florida and Pasco County 
require.  The following teachers are working toward becoming certified in 
their content areas: 
 
Emerson, Steven - ELL Endorsement  
Oster, Sharon - ELL Endorsement 
Seltzer, Kelly  - ELL Endorsement   
Schrader, Greta - ELL Endorsement 
Donlon, Ann – Pasco Vocational Certification for Career Specialist 

Band and Color Guard Trip Planned! 
The Gulf High School Buccaneer Band & Color Guard will be 

traveling to Washington D.C. on April 3rd through the 8th.   
Their 5-day journey starts them off in Colonial Williamsburg, where 

they will be touring and putting on a public concert for the hundreds of 
visitors from around the world. They will then travel to our nation’s capital 
and begin an educational tour that will include the Smithsonian 
Museums, the Lincoln Memorial, the Vietnam Veterans Memorial, 
Arlington Cemetery, and a group photo in front of the Capitol Building.  

This trip is taken every four years by our band program and the 
students have been looking forward to this trip all year. Many memories 
will be experienced and made on this fabulous trip of a lifetime! 

Talent Show Coming!   
Gulf	
  High	
   School	
   is	
   hosting	
   the	
   Tri-­‐Star	
   Talent	
   Show,	
   showcasing	
   the	
   finalists	
  
from	
  Ridgewood,	
  Anclote	
  and	
  Gulf	
  high	
  schools.	
  	
  This	
  event	
  will	
  be	
  on	
  Thursday,	
  
April	
   24th	
   at	
   6	
   pm.	
   Proceeds	
   benefit	
   the	
   schools’	
   ABC	
   programs.	
   	
  Adult	
  
admission	
  is	
  $5	
  and	
  students’	
  admission	
  is	
  $3.	
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The following pages include information about International 
Baccalaureate, Advanced Placement, End of Course, and FCAT  
exams.  Please make sure your student is familiar with the test 
locations and times for each exam.  If you have any questions contact 
your guidance counselor. 

Make sure to get a good night’s sleep and a have a good 
breakfast before each test!  And always study, study, study! 

IB and AP Testing 
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Spring and Summer Testing Information 
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